Freedom of Information Act 2000 – spend on celebrities
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
The amount of money this council has spent on celebrities or famous people in 2016, 2017 and 2018 respectively - including the event cost for a celebrity visit, and transport for the celebrity to go to and from the council.
Answer: 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council shares this data set openly and transparently at;
https://data.leicester.gov.uk/pages/home/
In our directory we respectfully suggest you review our data downloads by selecting the theme- spending coupled with the dataset- payments over £500. Your results can be filtered by both purpose of expenditure & merchant categories to extract your personal interested subjects. 

This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain i.e. the Council’s website.

Any payments made below £500 would mean a manual exercise which would exceed the cost limit prescribed in the Freedom of Information Act.
The Council pays an average of 100,000 invoices per year and would have to identify any of those below £500 in value and then look at them individually.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined whether held, located, retrieved, extracted and prepared relevant information to answer your request within the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


